
REPLY TO: PORT DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMS, 423 CANAL ST., ROOM 260, NEW ORLEANS, LOUISIANA 70130 

 
 

Notice to the Area Port of New Orleans Trade Community 

 

Date
 

November 29, 2020 No.:  21-016 
    

SUBJECT:  Temporary Closure of CBP Port of Gramercy Office 
 
Effective immediately, the U.S. Customs and Border Protection, Port of Gramercy office will be 
temporarily closed due to a positive COVID-19 test of a CBP employee at the location. 
 
The office will be sanitized out of an abundance of caution due to COVID-19. We have no 
information that the employee has been in close contact with anyone from industry. 
 
All marine desk requests should be sent to the New Orleans or Baton Rouge marine desks until 
the Port of Gramercy reopens. 
 
An update will be provided once the Port of Gramercy office has been cleaned and re-opened. 
 
 
 
James J Welch 
Port Director 
Port of Gramercy, Louisiana 
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